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MAYOR KAYCE MUNYENEH 

MAYOR’S CORNER  

Hark How the Bells!  
I am sure you have heard that song “It’s the Most Wonderful Time of the Year”!  
Whether you celebrate holidays during this time or not, I think we can all agree, 
there is nothing better than snuggling in during crisp cold months and hibernating 
with our loved ones.  Still, we want to make sure we are physically distancing and 
not socially distancing.  We still need to check on our neighbors and loved ones.  
We also have a few opportunities to see each other in town as well.  
 
Community Caring and 
Sharing will be held on  
December 3, 2021, at 5:30 
p.m. in Legion Park.  Bring 
your mittens and masks and 
help us light the town tree 
and fire up yule logs.  Star-
bucks has graciously part-
nered with us to provide hot 
cocoa and apple cider. 
 
We will also have our annual 
Holiday Decorating Contest 
so bring on those lights!  

While we want you to     
decorate to your hearts     
content, we also want you to 

be safe.  I recently shared on 
social media that my neigh-
bors experienced a fire in 

their home.  It was a jarring 
reminder to me how often I 
had ignored the dying bat-

tery in my fire alarm and  
forgotten to get the  
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hard-wired option.  I now have a fire alarm in all my bedrooms, dining room, kitchen, and basement.  I also 
picked up an extinguisher because I did not realize they could expire.  I hope to have a town wide “fire alarm” 

soon to get us all prepared in case of an emergency.  Please consider this infographic as you plug in for the 
holidays. 

 

Health is Wealth 
Some of you know that I had a little gift for breast cancer survivors in Town Hall this October which is Breast 
Cancer Awareness month.  There are still a few there if you would like to pick one up.  I do not want to forget 
to mention that some of you may just be shaving after Movember.  What is Movember?  (A shortened version 
for moustache, "mo" and "November”), is an annual event involving growing moustaches during the month of 
November to raise awareness of men's health issues, such as prostate cancer, testicular cancer, and men's sui-
cide.  Many moons ago, I remember being in the church that I used to attend in the District of Columbia and 
my pastor asked everyone who suffered from prostate cancer to stand up.  I was shocked to find that every 
man over the age of forty, yes literally every man in church stood up.  I had never realized that my own grand-
father had died from the disease.  Please get checked and receive medical care as soon as possible.  Schedule 
your physicals and if you are the loved one of someone who has not been to a doctor in a while, start bugging 
them to go now.  
 

What’s Next? 
November was a remarkably busy month for Mayor and Council!  We were able to pass the Charter Amend-
ment enfranchising our residents who were unable to vote in their appropriate wards.  We also completed de-
sign concepts for Woodworth Park and sent out surveys regarding American Rescue Plan funds.  Additionally, 
Mayor and Council attended a leadership retreat and created the bones for a five-year Strategic Plan.  Does 
anybody remember that I love lists and plans?  
 

We will soon begin stakeholder engagement regarding the Strategic Plan and the question is simple.  What 
should Cheverly look like in the next five years and how do we get there?  We have a top-notch consultant 
helping with this and I am excited to finally have down on paper the vision for our dear Cheverly.  The first 
community strategic planning meeting will be December 8, 2021, at 6 p.m.  We are trying to offer both a vir-

tual and in-person meeting so that residents from all walks of life can participate.  Stay plugged in for updates. 

 

Mayor’s Mention 
Our community has so many people to be proud of!  I got a few entries for Mayor’s Mention.  First is Adrin 
Dawkins Leak, who was raised in Cheverly, MD.  The daughter of Robert Dawkins, current Cheverly resident, 
was named Teacher of the Year!  She teaches ad DuVAL High School and  was a graduate of Seton High 
School and Ohio State University.  Next up is our amazing Cheverly Wolverines!  They won the county 
Championship!  We have bragging rights for days.  
 

Last, but not least, is our Public Works secretary, Ms. Kristi Gardner.  Kristi worked with the CGIC for 
months on the town’s application for our Sustainable Maryland Certified Award.  
 
Thankful? 
“When upon life’s billows you are tempest-tossed, 
 

When you are discouraged, thinking all is lost, 
 

Count your many blessings; name them one by one, 
 

And it will surprise you what the Lord has done.”- Text: Johnson Oatman Jr., 1856–1922 
 

This entry is not to proselytize, but it is one of my favorite songs.  Whenever I am feeling down, I cheer my-
self up by looking at how blessed I am.  I will tell you; I get about one hundred emails a day as mayor and still 
have not received one in response to my November newsletter entry about what we are thankful for.  I thought 
I would try it again this month too.  What are you thankful for?  Please share!  Drop me a note via email!  
Mayor@cheverly-md.gov. 
 

If not on social media or the town listservs, residents can sign up to get direct emails from me here: https://
forms.gle/YjaCGSfYymcwWE657.  

about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
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GET ALERTED! 
Would you like to receive Town updates in real time?  
If so, subscribe on the Town website to receive  
an email sent directly to you when News and  
Announcements are posted.   
 

Signing up is easy. Simply visit cheverly-md.gov.  Go 
to the brown banner where you see  Home,  Public 
Safety, Public Works, Administration, Board of Com-
mission, and Subscribe. Click “Subscribe…”  and fill 
in the necessary  information.  
 
 

SOLID ANIMAL WASTE ORDINANCE 
Sec. 4-10 (a)   It shall be unlaw-
ful for a person controlling an 
animal, except a seeing eye dog, 
to allow or permit solid waste of 
such animal to remain on the 
property of any other person 

without the consent of the owner or occupant thereof; 
or on such public properties as are prohibited by order 
of the Mayor and Council of the Town of Cheverly. 
Prohibited areas are sidewalks, Gast Park, American 
Legion Park, Boyd Park, & play areas of all other 
parks. 
 

VACATIONS & HOME SECURITY 

Residents planning to be away for vacations should visit 
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/

webforms/house-check-request to arrange to have their homes 
checked while they are gone.   
 

The following items should also be checked to make sure 
your residence is safe and looks as much as possible like 
someone is there: 
 

 Cancel newspaper & mail delivery or have a 
neighbor pick it up for you. 

 Arrange for lawn care. 
 Strore valuables, preferably in a bank. 
 Store lawn mowers, bicycles, and lawn furniture 

inside. 
 Set lights inside the house on a timer. 
 Set telephone bells as low as possible. 
 Draw shades and drapes.  
 Lock cars left in the driveway. 
 Make sure smoke detectors are working. 
 Lock all windows and doors. 
 Give your house key & itinerary to at least one 

friend or neighbor. 
 
 

GRASS, WEEDS AND OVERGROWTH 
 

Obstructions 
1. Residents are reminded that with the nice weather 

more and more residents are out walking. Please 
keep the walkways and sidewalks clear of over-
growth and obstructions.   

2. Keep vegetation from obstructing the view near 
intersections. 

 

Lot Maintenance 
1. Residents are reminded to make sure your grass is 

cut before it reaches 8 inches in height. 
2. The planting strip between the sidewalk and the 

street is your responsibility to maintain. 
3. If you are going on vacation, make sure to make 

arrangements to have your grass cut for you.  
4. Be sure to take into consideration that the weather 

can be unpredictable, but the grass still needs to be 
cut.   

 

WARD SIX -  COUNCILMEMBER AMY FRY 
Cheverly neighbors, I encourage you to use this link https://linktr.ee/FryWard6 or the QR Code to 
find ways to receive regular updates from me. I have a variety of ways I can be reached or deliver 
updates and want to ensure that I am accessible and communicative.  

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 COUNCILMEMBERS UPDATE  

 

In an effort to keep our Town connected during this pandemic we are including upcoming events in this News-

letter.  Please note we may need to cancel these events due to ongoing changes and updates with COVID-19.    

Thursday, December 2, 2021   7:30 p.m. November Worksessionn due to Thanksgiving Holiday 
Thursday, December 9, 2021   8:00 p.m.      Town Meeting 

No December Worksession  
 

Thursday, January 13, 2021   8:00 p.m.     Town Meeting 
Thursday, January 29, 2021   7:30 p.m.     Worksession 

Government Meetings & Worksessions  

https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/webforms/house-check-request
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/webforms/house-check-request
https://linktr.ee/FryWard6
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  THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Meeting Agendas are updated on the Town web-
site:  www.cheverly-md.gov and virtual meeting 
information will be posted online in News & An-
nouncements.  If you have questions, please call the 
Town Hall.   
 

Town Meetings are broadcast LIVE on Cable 71 & 
Fios 35.  They are re-broadcast every day at 12:00 
noon, 6:00 pm and 10:00 pm.  Meetings can also be 
viewed on the town’s website at www.cheverly-
md.gov.  
 Votes are unanimous unless otherwise noted 
CM= Councilmember  
 

ACTIONS TAKEN 
 

Worksession—October 28  
 Motion to Empower Administrator Galloway 

and Director Brayman to Move Forward with 
Proposal: CM Watson, seconded by CM Nettles. 
Approved unanimously. 

 

Ward Boundary Public Hearing - November 4  
 Motion to Close the Reader Part of the Meet-

ing: CM Dalaker, seconded by CM Garces. Ap-
proved unanimously. 

 

Town Meeting - November 10  
 Motion to Approve Consent Agenda: CM Fry, 

seconded by CM Watson. Approved unanimously.  
Consent Agenda included: Minutes from the 
October 14 – Town Meeting, October 28 – 
Worksession, October 29 – Public Hearing and 
Charter Amendment Introduction, November 4 
– Public Hearing and Second Reader) 

 
 Motion to Approve Grant for $2,000 for the 

Cheverly Native Planting Project: CM Dalaker, 
seconded by CM Nettles. Approved unanimously. 

 

 Motion All in Favor of the Charter Amendment 
which reads with the Newest Edit “In all Regu-
lar Elections, Councilmembers from all Wards 
Shall be Elected for a Two-Year Term”: CM 
Watson, seconded by CM Fry. Motion passes CM 
Nettles, Watson, McCann, Dalaker, and Fry all in 
favor. 

 

 Motion to Close the Public Hearing: CM Net-
tles, seconded by CM Watson. Approved unani-
mously. 

NOTICE OF ADOPTION OF CHARTER AMENDMENT 
 
CHARTER AMENDMENT RESOLUTION R-01-21 OF THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF THE TOWN 
OF CHEVERLY, MARYLAND AMENDING SECTIONS C-6(A) AND C-6(B) OF THE CHARTER 
ADOPTED PURSUANT TO THE AUTHORITY OF ARTICLE XI-E OF THE CONSTITUTION OF MAR-
YLAND AND § 4-304 OF THE LOCAL GOVERNMENT ARTICLE OF THE ANNOTATED CODE OF 
MARYLAND (1957 EDITION, AS AMENDED), TO MODIFY BOUNDARIES OF THE ELECTION 
WARDS TO ENSURE RESIDENTS ARE IN THEIR PROPER WARDS, ADDRESS INCONSISTENT 
AND IMPRECISE BOUNDARY DESCRIPTIONS, AND CORRECT MINOR DEFICIENCIES IN BOUND-
ARY DESCRIPTIONS AND IN THE LANGUAGE IN SECTION C-6(B) REGARDING THE APPLICA-
BLE ELECTION DATE. The amendment to the Charter of the Town of Cheverly hereby proposed was adopt-
ed by the Mayor & Council at a public meeting on November 10, 2021, and this enactment shall become ef-
fective on December 31, 2021, unless a proper petition for a referendum hereon shall be filed or mailed to the 
Mayor & Council by registered mail by December 21, 2021, requesting that the proposed amendment be sub-
mitted to referendum to the voters of Cheverly. Said petition shall be signed by twenty percent (20%) or more 
of the persons who are qualified to vote in municipal elections of the Town of Cheverly. Further information 
may be obtained by contacting the Town Administrator, Dylan Galloway, at 6401 Forest Road, Cheverly, MD 
20785, between the hours of 9:00 A.M. and 5:00 P.M., Monday-Friday. A fair summary of the Amendment is 
posted at Town Hall for forty days following its adoption and published in a newspaper having general circu-
lation in the Town not less than four (4) times at weekly intervals by December 21, 2021. 
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RESIDENTIAL ZONE PARKING 
 

Residential ZONE parking permits are now available. 
The price of the permit is $5 per vehicle with 1 free 
guest pass per address.  A second guest pass may be 
obtained for $2. (Only two guest passes per address.)  
 

Applications can be downloaded from the Town website 
at  www.cheverly-md.gov  under  the Form and File tab. 
 

Please drop completed applications in the Permits Box 
located at Town Hall or mail to: 
Code Enforcement, 6401 Forest 
Road, Cheverly, MD 20785. 

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

http://www.cheverly-md.gov
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Town Hall 301.773.8360 Monday - Friday, 9 a.m.  - 5 p.m. 

Police Department                   

Emergency 911   

Non-Emergency 301.352.1200   

Administrative Office 301.341.1055 Monday – Friday, 9 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

Public Works 301.773.2666 Monday - Friday, 7:30 a.m. - 4 p.m. 

COVID-19 Updates are ONGOING  
How to get current information 
Visit the Town of Cheverly website (www.cheverly-md.gov) for more resources and information regarding COVID-19.  Also please sign up for the 
News and Announcements emails.  
 

We are also sharing information via Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-100731471406679.  To receive our CodeRed 
notifications, subscribe at  https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE.   
 

We ask that Town residents be patient regarding these matters and during these unprecedented times while the Town continues to strive to provide 
essential services for our community. 
 

Thank you for your help and cooperation during this social distancing time. Guidance and recommendations are changing rapidly. We will provide 
updates as they are received from state and local health officials. If you need to contact the departments, please see hours of operation and phone  
numbers below. 

Town Hall 
Open for administrative  
purposes only 
 

 Mask and temperature checks are required to enter the 
building. Please practice social distancing of at least 6 
feet.   

Town Parks & Trails Open  Please practice social distancing of at least 6 feet.   

Town Owned Playground Equipment Open 
Play at Your Own Risk and Practice Social Distancing of 
at least 6 feet.  

Police Department Open Masks are required in the building. 

Public Works 
Open at Town Hall  Monday, Tues-
day, and Wednesday  

Mask and temperature checks are required to enter the 
building. Please practice social distancing of at least 6 
feet.   

Meeting Rooms No public access Meeting rooms at Town Hall are closed. 

Trash and other Public Works Collection 
Normal Trash Schedule as of 
April 12, 2021 

 

http://www.cheverly.gov
https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-100731471406679
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
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PUBLIC WORKS HOLIDAY SCHEDULE  
Christmas Day falls on a Saturday this Year.   

We will be observing the holiday on Christmas Eve, Friday December 24. 
 

Town Wide Regular and Bulk Trash  
will be on Thursday, December 23, 2021. 

 

Christmas Eve, Friday, December 24, 2021  
Public Works and Town Offices Closed  

 PUBLIC WORKS 
The Town of Cheverly Mourns the Loss of Juan Torres, 

Former Director of Public Works 

It is with our sincere condolences that we share the passing of 
Juan Torres, former Director of the Town of Cheverly, Depart-
ment of Public Works. Mr. Torres passed away on, November 
12, 2021. Your thoughts and well wishes are appreciated. At 

this time, the family has asked for privacy as they remember 
the life of our dear colleague. The family will host a celebration 
of his life at Town Park on Sunday, May 29, 2022. More infor-
mation will be provided as we approach the date.  

Public Works Holiday Schedule  
New Year's Day falls on a Saturday this Year.  

 We will be observing the holiday on New Year's Eve, Friday December 31. 
 

Town Wide Regular and Bulk Trash will be on Thursday, December 30, 2021. 
 

New Year’s Eve, Friday, December 31, 2021 
Public Works and Town Offices Closed 

 
 
 



9 

 

TRASH SCHEDULE  

Do those old broken-down trash cans and recycling  
bins have you in a dump?  

RECYCLING  & TRASH  TOTALS 
October 2021 
 

Curbside Recycling       38.80 TNS  ($27 per ton) 
Yard Waste                     42.56TNS ($25 per ton) 
Refuse                           133.29TNS ($70 per ton) 
 

Recycling + Yard waste    =   81.36 =    37.90% Percentage 
Total Tonnage.                      214.65       diverted from landfill  
 

 Total Landfill Tipping Fee Savings for Diverted Materials = $3,583.60.  
5 Appliances 

Mondays (Town Wide) Yard Waste Pick Up  
 

Mondays (East Side) Trash Pick Up 
 

Tuesdays (West Side) Trash Pick Up 
 

Wednesdays (Town Wide) Recycling Pick Up 
 

Thursdays (East Side) Trash Pick Up, including Bulk Trash Pick Up (3 Items Limit) 
 

Fridays (West Side) Trash Pick Up, including Bulk Trash Pick Up (3 Items Limit) 
Note: Bulk Trash is limited to 3 items and only on the days listed above. 
 

Please have your Regular Trash, Bulk Trash, Yard Waste and Recycling at the curb before 
7AM.  Crews will start at 7:30 AM.  Please help the Public Works crew out by not parking in 
front of the yard waste, trash, recycling, and bulk trash.  The picture below, shows how       
difficult it can be for the crew when there's a vehicle parked. Please do not put Yard Waste and 
Recycling in plastic trash bags.   
 

If you have any questions, call Public Works, 301-773-2666.  
 

If you would like to dispose of an old and/or damaged recycling bin or trash can, 

please call Public Works (301-773-2666) to schedule a pickup. Make sure that it is 

all plastic with no metal parts and that it is clearly labeled with a sign saying 

"Dispose of Bin or Can." Then put it at the curb for pickup. 
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Report Street Light Problems to Pepco 
 

If you are having any problems with street lights (they are out, blinking on and off, etc.) 

you can contact Pepco directly.  Go to www.pepco.com, go to Outages, and click on     

Report a Street Light Outage.  Enter either the address or pole    number.  A map showing 

the street lights in the area will appear. Click on the street light you wish to report. You 

will be directed to enter information about the light and your contact information.                                                  

Or Scan  >>>>>>>>>>>> 

 2021-2022 LEAF VACUUM SCHEDULE CONTINUED 

Find us on Facebook | Town of Cheverly Department of Public Works | www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-Department-of-Public-Works-106361871845265/ 

http://www.pepco.com
https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-Department-of-Public-Works-106361871845265/
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TRASH COLLECTION REMINDER 
 
 

Sec. 10-7 Except for household trash, which the town 
may collect from side or rear yards, all collectible 
trash shall be placed at the street side or curb, but shall 
not be placed there earlier than 7:00 p.m. on the day 
before it is scheduled to be collected. All containers or 
uncollected trash and waste must be removed from the 
street side or curb by 7:00 p.m. of the day it was 
scheduled for collection. Upon request of a resident to 
the town administrator and for good cause shown, the  
town may collect recyclables from a side or rear yard 
of the property.                                                                                             

CONTAINERS NOT TO EXCEED  
THIRTY-TWO (32) GALLON CAPACITY. 

 

Just a reminder, and as stated on the Town's website, 
“Containers not to exceed thirty-two (32) gallon 
capacity."   
 

Public Works will not pick up nor empty trash 
containers larger than 32-gallons. This is for the 
safety of our Public Works employees who manually 
lift each and every trash can. 
 

*In the interim, until you purchase a 32-gallon trash 
can with a tight-fitting lid, please remove all trash 
bags from cans larger than 32-gallons and place 
them on the curb prior to trash collection. 
 

If you have any questions, contact Public Works        

directly at 301 773-2666.  

APPLICATION OPEN FOR  
NEW CHEVERLY CIVILIAN  

POLICE COMPLAINTS BOARD 
 

The Town of Cheverly adopted the Resolution In   
Support of Black Lives. The Resolution pledged to 
create an independent police complaints board      
composed of Town residents. The independent police 
complaints board shall be a separate, apolitical, entity 
from any group or board currently active in the Town 
or associated with any Town function. The independ-
ent police complaints board’s purpose will be to     
obtain and forward complaints to the Town of   
Cheverly Police Department’s Chief of Police for 
community members who would otherwise not be 
comfortable submitting their complaints directly. The 
independent police complaints board will only have 
review authority of complaints in instances where a 
request for secondary review is initiated by             
community members. Upon request for secondary  
review, the independent police complaints board will 
review the completed report of investigation in order 
to advise the Cheverly Police Department’s Chief of 
Police as to whether they believe the investigation was 
complete, thorough, and impartial.  
 

Ideally, this board will be comprised of two members 
from each ward with one alternate. This is contingent 
on the pool of applications. Any Town resident is  
welcome to apply, unless you have a criminal        
conviction that is not expungeable under Maryland 
Law. This application will remain open for thirty (30) 
days after the posting and notice in the Town newslet-
ter.  
 

After the notice has been sent, the application will  
remain open for 30 days to ensure as many people as 
possible are made aware and can apply.  Applicants 

must be Town residents without criminal convictions 
that are not expungable under Maryland law. Applica-
tions are available at https://www.cheverly-md.gov/
town-administrator/webforms/application-become-
member-police-complaints-board 
 
 

Selection Process:  
DECEMBER 31, 2021 IS THE DEADLINE TO 
SUBMIT APPLICATION  
After the close of the application, a panel will review 
the applications within 30 days, unless interest        
exceeds expectations and an extension is warranted to 
ensure all applications are properly reviewed. The  
selection criteria will be posted with the application. 
 

The selection panel will be constituted as follows: 
 

1.       Town Administrator  or designee 

2.       PCAB member (Selected by vote of their        
          membership) 
3.       Civilian Oversight Expert 
4.       Member of the Ethics Commission (Selected by   
          vote of their membership) 
5.       Ganesha Martin - in the case of any tie beaker 
 

Ideally, 2 members from each ward will be appointed, 
with one alternate. Meeting this goal depends on    
resident participation from across the town. 
 

Once the selection is made, the board will be          
announced. Meetings regarding board structure and  
governance along with training will happen      
throughout November. 
 

In January, a messaging campaign around the new 
board’s role and the process for submitting complaints 
will be commenced by the Town. Ideally, by the end 
of December, the board should be able to take its first 
complaints.   



13 

 



14 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 
 

Message from the Interim Chief 
Carl Miller  

  (policechief@cheverly-md.gov) 

TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
  Police Emergency      9-1-1 
  

   Police Non-Emergency      (301) 352-1200 
   

  Cheverly Police Headquarters     (301) 341-1055 
Hours: 9:00am - 5:00pm  Monday - Friday  

Crime Report for October 2021 

*Note that all addresses are in Hundred Blocks 

10/06/2021 10:26 HRS 6500 Landover Road Citizen Robbery 

10/7/2021 16:26 HRS 3100 Belleview Avenue Vandalism 

10/9/2021 13:21 HRS 6400 Landover Road Theft from Auto 

10/9/2021 20:14 HRS 57th Ave Landover Traffic Stop/Warrant Arrest 

10/11/2021 16:37 HRS 6000 Hawthorne Street Theft from Auto (Tires) 

10/11/2021 18:31 HRS 5800 Annapolis Road Theft from Building 

10/12/2021 21:50 HRS 6500 Landover Road Theft from Building 

10/14/2021 20:09 HRS 5700 Landover Road DUI/Arrest 

10/14/2021 Midnight 3100 Belleview Avenue Fraud (Credit Cards) 

10/18/2021 14:00 HRS 2500 Wayne Place Vandalism 

10/21/2021 21:00 HRS 3400 Belleview Avenue Theft from Auto (Wallet/Sneakers) 

10/21/2021 14:47 HRS 4800 Lydell Road Theft 

10/22/2021 13:10 HRS 4700 Lydell Road Theft from Auto (Radar, Power 
Tools, Tool Storage) 

10/22/2021 22:00 HRS 6400 Forest Road Theft from Auto 

10/23/2021 Midnight 2800 63rd Place Fraud 
(Unemployment Theft) 

10/23/2021 20:21 HRS 6500 Landover Road Theft from Auto 

10/24/2021 15:30 HRS 6400 Landover Road Theft from Auto 

10/25/2021 23:15 HRS 6100 Landover Road Aggravated Assault 

10/27/2021 23:21 HRS 6000 Landover Road DUI Arrest 

With The Holiday Season Approaching Here Are Five Helpful Holiday Safety Tips:  
Keep all car doors locked and windows closed while in or out of your car. Set your alarm or use an anti-theft device. 

 Do not leave packages or valuables on the seat of your car. This creates a temptation for thieves. If you must leave something 
in the car, lock it in the trunk or put it out of sight. 

 Keep a secure hold on your purse, handbag, and parcels. Do not put them down or on top of the car to open the car.  

 With a million things on your mind ALWAYS REMEMBER TO STAY ALERT TO YOUR SURROUNDINGS  

 When leaving home for an extended time, or short period of time ( mini vacation )   DO NOT FORGET THAT THE 
CHEVERLY POLICE DEPARTMENT DOES HOUSE CHECKS. 

mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
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Message from the Chief 
 
 

CPD Hiring  
The department continues to seek the right officers for the positions Please check the Cheverly Website Em-
ployment Opportunities or PoliceApp for openings.  
Residents who refer a candidate who receives a final offer of employment will receive a check for $500!                  
                                                                                              
 

Online Reporting  
In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, the department implemented an online reporting system for some non
-emergency calls for service. These calls include auto tampering, destruction of property/property damage, 
lost property, theft from autos, and certain other thefts that don’t rise to the level of burglary. Residents are 
encouraged to utilize this system, in lieu of the non-emergency number, for incidents that meet the require-
ments.   
 

The online portal can be found here: https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/
cheverlypolice-department-online-report-submittal. Once completed, the reports can be obtained by request 
via reports@cheverlypolice.org. You will receive a call from one of our officers to either gather further       
information or to provide the respective case number. Once completed, the reports can be obtained, by         
request, via reports@cheverlypolice.org.  
 

Report Requests  
All reports can be requested, via email, at reports@cheverlypolice.org. When submitting your request, please 
include as much information as possible, that pertains to the report. In addition, a photocopy of the requesting 
party’s ID will need to accompany the request for identification purposes. In response to the state of emergen-
cy, all fees associated with report requests have been waived.  
  

Tips@cheverlypolice.org is the email address that residents can use to send non-emergency tips or infor-
mation to the department. Our investigators are constantly working to investigate criminal cases in which our 
residents have been victimized. If you have or believe you have information, photographs, or video that could 
assist the department, and you don’t want to call, please send us an email. If you see someone in immediate 
danger or a crime being committed, dial 911.  
 

Cheverly’s Mass Notification System is Here!  

CodeRED allows residents to receive emergency alerts via text, email, or phone call. Upon signing up for the 

service, users can create a Managed Account, which allows the user to create a username and password and 
control the following:  

1. Types of alerts received:  
a. Emergency Alerts (Mandatory)  
b. General Alerts (Optional)  
c. Weather Alerts (Optional, as provided by the National Weather Service)  

2. Method alerts are received:  
a. Via text message  
b. Via email  
c. Via phone call  

 

Users can also perform a Quick signup however, doing so would require the user to call CodeRED’s customer 
service line in order to make any changes to the account.  
 

Users are required to have either a residential or business address, within the Cheverly limits, in order to sign 
up for an account. The system supports multiple addresses, phone numbers, and emails.   
 

In order to start receiving alerts, residents can sign up using any of the following ways:  
 
By going to the Police Department’s website and clicking on   
 
 
 

By going to https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE 

mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
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CHEVERLY GREEN  
INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE 

 

December Monthly Meeting 
Date: Monday, December 6, 2021 

 

7:30-9:30 p.m., Large Conference Room, Cheverly 
Community Center, 6401 Forest Road, Cheverly 
Or virtually via Zoom, watch for announcements on 
the Cheverly town website 
 

Monthly meeting to report progress on Cheverly 
greening efforts and plan next steps and new initia-
tives. In implementing the Cheverly Green Infrastruc-
ture Plan, your Cheverly Green Infrastructure Com-
mittee is working on projects in education, planning, 
and research. 
 

All are welcome to join us! Contact shei-
la.salo@gmail.com or see the Cheverly town website 
for a copy of the meeting agenda. 
 

Cheverly Green Infrastructure Plan on the web: 
www.greencheverly.org  
 

GREEN @ HOME -- Birds in Winter 
 

It’s time to think about keeping your yard bird-
friendly through the winter. 
 

Finding food can be especially challenging for birds 
during days with extreme cold temperatures. Setting 
up a backyard bird feeder makes their lives easier and 
ours more enjoyable as we can observe the birds up 
close and in comfort. 
 

Take a look at your property from a bird's perspective. 
Does it provide the three basic things that all birds 
need from their habitats? 
 
 FOOD: In winter, set up your bird feeder. If you 

don’t tidy up your yard and flowerbeds in fall, 
birds will love you for the seeds. Rake fallen 
leaves under your shrubs to act as mulch -- that 
encourages beneficial insects which will be bird 
food. Throughout the year your bird-friendly land-
scaping will provide fruit, seeds, beneficial in-
sects, and other small animals that birds feed up-
on.  

 
 WATER: Even in winter, birds need water for 

drinking and bathing.  
 
 SHELTER: Whether it's a safe place for sleeping, 

a protected haven from the elements, a hiding 
place to elude predators, or a secure nesting spot, 
providing shelter is an important way to make 
your property bird-friendly. Leave dead limbs and 
trees in place. Recycle dead branches to start a 
brush pile; add your old Christmas tree if you have 
one.  

 

Find more about providing for our birds at http://
www.allaboutbirds.org/page.aspx?pid=1138. 
 

More practical ideas for your yard at 

www.greencheverly.org. 
 

 

 

 
CHEVERLY DAY 

WATCH THIS SPACE 
 

Cheverly Day Needs You  
 

Did you enjoy Cheverly Day? Would you like to be 
part of the planning? Cheverly Day needs volunteers. 
You can become part of the Cheverly Day Team, 
which will start meeting after the first of the year to 
plan Cheverly Day 2022. If you have limited time to 
give, consider volunteering for an hour or two. You 
can help set up The Midway the week of Cheverly 
Day, work on the mini-golf holes or build a new one 
(we have the specs) or you can volunteer at The Mid-
way on Cheverly Day.. We also need help tearing 
down the next day.  And, remember, students get ser-
vice hours if they volunteer for Cheverly Day. Want 
to volunteer? Go to www.cheverlyday.org.     
   

 

 

RECREATIONAL COUNCIL  
 

As long as the Town Building is closed, 
we will not host any functions.  Our 
apologies. Stay healthy and safe.  

 

ST. AMBROSE SCHOOL  
 

St. Ambrose School is now accepting applications 
for the 2022-2023 school year. Please visit our 
website at www.sascheverly.org for more infor-
mation and to apply.  
 

Our Open House is on January 30, 2022. More in-
formation to follow.  
 

The Archdiocese of Washington is currently accept-
ing applications for tuition assistance at 
www.adw.org.  
 

If you have any questions please email Cheryl Con-
to at cconto@stambrosecatholicschool.org or call 
the office at 301-773-0223. 

Community Bulletin Board 

http://www.greencheverly.org
http://www.allaboutbirds.org/page.aspx?pid=1138
http://www.allaboutbirds.org/page.aspx?pid=1138
http://www.greencheverly.org
http://www.cheverlyday.org
http://www.sascheverly.org
http://www.adw.org
mailto:cconto@stambrosecatholicschool.org
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POLICE CHIEFS ADVISORY BOARD 

(PCAB) 
Please join PCAB on December 14 at 8 pm (zoom 
link  https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81291130690 )   to 
continue the discussion about what we would like to 
see in our next permanent police chief/police depart-
ment. Additionally, we will have an open conversation 
about potential ways the Department can encourage 
police visibility-walking routes, events, and any other 

ideas you'd like to bring to the table. if you can't join 
us please send any thoughts or ideas to Cheverlyp-
cab@gmail.com. 

 
CHEVERLY BOY SCOUT TROOP 257  

 

Cheverly Boy Scout Troop 257 invites boys 6th grade 
and up to join our busy and rapidly expanding 
troop!  During the Pandemic, with kids feeling isolat-
ed and shut-in, scouting is a way to get outdoors and 
find comradery, fun and learning in a safe-outdoor 
setting.  We’ve done backpacking, hiking, kayaking, 
cycling and that’s just since the school year be-
gan. We also teach life lessons like leadership, citizen-
ship, tolerance, environmental stewardship and ser-
vice. Interested? Find out more by contacting Caroline 
Jarboe, Membership, at  
caroline_jarboe@yahoo.com or texting 301-404-
9693.  

Cheverly African American  
Community Organization 

“CAACO” 
 

CAACO held a coat distribution on No-
vember 13, 2021, at Cheverly Station and 
provided food for Thanksgiving dinner to 
family of eight.  We will resume our 
Zoom meetings in January 2022 and con-
tinue to support our community.  
CAACO wishes you all a happy holiday 
season and a prosperous new year!  
Meetings are every 4th Monday of the 
month at 7PM. 

 

Barbara Brown 
CAACO Convening Coordinator 

OfficialCAACO@gmail.com 
202-670-6418 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81291130690
mailto:Cheverlypcab@gmail.com
mailto:Cheverlypcab@gmail.com
mailto:caroline_jarboe@yahoo.com
mailto:OfficialCAACO@gmail.com
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Raffle Fundraiser - The Sons of the American Le-
gion are raffling off a gift card bouquet just in time for 
the holiday's. The bouquet will have more $500 worth 
of cards, some of the cards include a Visa, Lowes, 
Franklin’s Restaurant Walmart and District Cutlery. 
Tickets are $5 each or $20 for 5. They can be pur-
chased at The Dugout bar of the post or at 
www.cheverlyamericanlegion.com. Drawing will be 
on Friday December 10th at 8pm.   Proceeds will ben-
efit both the NO GREATER SERVICE FOUNDA-
TION and CHILDREN OF FALLEN HEROES. Both 
highly rated charities that offer scholarships to chil-
dren of fallen service members. 
Oratorical Contest - We will be holding an oratorical 
contest in December for high school students in 11th 
and 12th grade. Winner(s) will receive scholarship 
prizes and the opportunity to compete at additional 
levels to win even larger scholarship prizes with the 
final contest at the national level. Search for additional 
information online about the contest in general or 
email our Gmail account below for signing up and ad-
ditional details.  
Coffee and Pastries - Coffee and pastries are ex-
pected to continue on Friday and Saturday mornings. 
Even as the weather gets colder we anticipate to move 
coffee and pastry sales inside.  
Become a Member - Current or former servicemem-
bers with at least one day in the armed services and 
being honorably discharged or those still in the mili-
tary are eligible to join. Family members of an eligible 
servicemember may join too. 
Email CheverlyAmericanLegion@gmail.com for 
more information. 

December Market  
 

Saturday, December 11 
 

Storytime will be at 10 am. 
 

Don’t miss the last market of 2021! 
 

The Market is located at 6401 Forest Road. 
 

Please watch our website -
www.cheverlycommunitymarket.org  

for more updates. 

CHEVERLY PARENT                              
RESOURCE CENTER (CPRC) 

Holiday Ornament Decorating! 
Please check the CPRC email list for the date and time 

of this year's holiday ornament decorating event! 
 

Happy Holidays! 
We want to wish all of our town leaders, neighbors 
and members a safe and healthy holiday season and 

THANK YOU for your generosity this fall in  
supporting our local schools!   

 

Thanks to your donations and the town grant we were 
able to support our local schools with gift cards and 

donut and coffee breakfasts for school staff! 
 

Check the CPRC Listserv regularly  
for upcoming events! 

 

Ideas? Questions? Want to serve on the board? 
Email CPRCpresident@gmail.com 
Email CPRCpresident@gmail.com 

 

CHEVERLY VILLAGE 
Gift-giving made fun!  
 

Find that perfect gift for your quirky 
friends, a great bottle of wine as a 
hostess gift, and non-electronic toys 

for the children in your life! Get all that, plus a 
scrumptious lunch or dinner—AND help Cheverly 
Village. What could be more perfect?   
 

Franklin’s Restaurant, Brewery and General Store 
will donate to Cheverly Village twenty percent of eve-
rything you spend on Monday, December 13th. When 
you and your friends enjoy a meal, or when you pick 
up a meal-to-go and gather up great holiday gifts at 
the General Store, just let your server know you’re 
supporting Cheverly Village!  
 

Franklin’s is located at 5123 Baltimore Avenue, Hy-
attsville, MD.  Village members, call the Coordinator 
for a ride!  
 

Want another great gift idea?  Give the “gift of Vil-
lage” by donating to the Village.  The average cost of 
a year-long Village membership for an individual is 
$350. (Remember, the cost of Village membership is  

on a sliding scale, beginning as low as $90 per year, to  
 

Cheverly American Legion Post 108 

http://www.cheverlyamericanlegion.com
mailto:CheverlyAmericanLegion@gmail.com
http://www.cheverlycommunitymarket.org/
mailto:CPRCpresident@gmail.com
mailto:CPRCpresident@gmail.com
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keep it affordable for everyone. Members have access 
to countless volunteer services and social opportuni-
ties.) Donate online at www.Cheverlyvillage.org, or, 
if you prefer, call us at 240 770 1033 or email us at 
Village@cheverlyvillage to set up a monthly pledge. 
Donations can also be sent to Cheverly Village at 
3416 Belleview Ave., Cheverly, MD 20785.   
 

Help share the word that joining Cheverly Village is 
all about living fully now! Together, our members, 
volunteers and supporters make it possible to stay in 
our beloved Cheverly community and age in motion.                 
 

                -- Diane La Voy, Cheverly Village President 
 

THE WOMEN’S CLUB 
 

SHARING CORNER: Here's our gift to you this holi-
day season filled with thankfulness, caring, kindness, 
peace, and love. 
 

The Women's Club continues to sow and grow seeds 
of LOVE in our town. We continue to work towards 
BEING "A BELOVED COMMUNITY". We continue 
to invite you to do the same. We ask you to help us 
spread and multiply the LOVE. 
 

"It isn't enough to TALK about peace, we must BE-
LIEVE in it. And It isn't enough to believe in peace, 
we must WORK for it" (Eleanor Roosevelt). 
 

This holiday season - 
 

1) Knock at a neighbor's door and talk about the 
power and strength of love. 

 

2) Bring a small token of love - a flower, a fruit, a 
small bag of popcorn, a healthy drink. 
 

3) Believe that love is true, strong, and powerful. 
 

4) Tell your neighbor that this is your way passing 
love along and suggest that they also do the work. 
 

HAPPY NEW YEAR 2022! 
 

CHEVERLY FITNESS  BOOTCAMP  
 

Cheverly Fitness Bootcamp is your free  community 
fitness resource! We are community-led, meaning  
anyone can lead the workout and there is 
no formal coach. All levels and ages are 
welcome! We focus on body weight and 
lightweight workouts, each person moving 
at their own pace. We meet outdoors  
Saturdays at 8:00 a.m. at Euclid Park. We are dis-
continuing Thursday mornings while the sunrise times 
are later for the winter.  WATCH THE FACEBOOK  
GROUP (search for Cheverly Bootcamp) for cancela-
tions or changes.   

CHEVERLY UNITED  
METHODIST CHURCH  

CHEVERLY FITNESS  
BOOTCAMP  

Community Bulletin Board 

http://www.Cheverlyvillage.org
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COMMUNITY EVENT SCHEDULE 

Meetings & Events 

 

Mayor: Kayce Munyeneh      
Mayor@cheverly-md.gov      

240-478-4077 
 

Ward 1: Marverly Nettles   
CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov    

301-602-7348 
 

Ward 2: Micah Watson     
CMWard2@cheverly-md.gov    

240-603-9366 
 

Ward 3: Ted McCann        
CMWard3@cheverly-md.gov    

202-246-0910 
 

Ward 4: Joseph Dalaker  
CMWard4@cheverly-md.gov    

301-875-7498 
 

Ward 5:  Charley Garces   
CMWard5@cheverly-md.gov    

240-839-8693 
 

Ward 6: Amy Fry            
CMWard6@cheverly-md.gov    

301-678-3796 

 Friday, December 3rd  Community Caring & Sharing 
 5:30 pm   Cheverly Legion Park 
 

 Monday, December 6th Green Infrastructure  
 7:30 pm - 9:30 pm Virtual Meeting 
 

 Tuesday, December 7th Planning Board Meetings  
 7:30 pm  
 

 Saturday, December 11th Community Market &  
 8:00 am -  noon  Storytime  
    Town Hall Parking Lot 
 

 Monday, December 13th Cheverly Village  
       Gift Giving Made Fun  Franklin’s Restaurant,  
    Brewery and General Store  
 

 Friday, December 24th Christmas Eve 
PUBLIC WORKS AND TOWN OFFICES CLOSED  

 

 Sunday, December 26th Cheverly UMC  
 10:00 am  Christmas Eve Celebration 
 

 Friday, December 31st New Year’s Eve  
PUBLIC WORKS AND TOWN OFFICES CLOSED  

Visite el sitio web de la 
Ciudad de Cheverly en 
www.cheverly-md.gov 
o escanee el código QR 
para obtener la  
traducción 
al  
Español del 
Boletín. 

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR 
Dylan Galloway 301-773-8360 
PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR 

Steve Brayman 301-773-2666 

INTERIM CHIEF OF POLICE 
Carl Miller  301-341-1055 
 

 

TOWN OFFICES                                  
301-773-8360 

Hours: M-F, 9am -5 pm 
 

POLICE HEADQUARTERS 
301-341-1055 

Police Dispatch  
(Non-Emergency)  

301-352-1200 
 

CODE COMPLIANCE  
240-770-7647 

 

PHOTO ENFORCEMENT 
240-770-7641 

 

PUBLIC WORKS  
301-773-2666 

Hours: M-F, 7:30 am -4 pm   
 

MARYLAND RELAY 711 

Town of Cheverly Website: www.cheverly-md.gov  
Email “Contact The Town” links on the Website  

mailto:CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov

